
 
30 January 2023 
 
 
Martin Lowis 
By email: fyi-request-21396-3d9ff535@requests.fyi.org.nz 
 
 
Dear Martin 
 
I refer to your information request dated 12 December 2022 made under the Official Information 
Act 1982. You have requested information in relation to Domestic and International enrolments to 
the University of Otago’s Bachelor of Pharmacy (BPharm) programme from 2019 – 2022. 
 
Please see below our response to your request. 
 

1. Number of newly enrolled students each year, regardless of year of study 
 
Please see the below table which shows the number of new enrolments to the BPharm programme 
from 2019 – 2022, broken down by Domestic and International students: 

 

First Year in Programme Residency 200 Level 300 Level Total Number of Students 

2019 Domestic 130 0 130 

International 7 5 12 

Total 137 5 142 

2020 Domestic 115 0 115 

International 12 9 21 

Total 127 9 136 

2021 Domestic 102 0 102 

International  6 5 11 

Total 108 5 113 

2022 Domestic 80 0 80 

International 5 0 5 

Total 85 0 85 

  
 

2. Total number of enrolled students each year, regardless of year of study 
 
Subject to the below comment, see the below table which shows the total number of enrolments in 
the BPharm programme from 2019 – 2022, broken down by Domestic and International students. 
 

• please note that differences between the number of newly enrolled students and the total 
number of enrolled students each can differ due to students repeating a year of the 
programme, or due to students completing one year of the programme (e.g. 200 Level) over 
two calendar years. 
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Year Residency 200 Level 300 Level 400 Level Total Number of Students 

2019 Domestic 131 113 114 358 

International 8 17 27 52 

Total 139 130 141 410 

2020 Domestic 118 127 101 346 

International 12 16 15 43 

Total 130 143 116 389 

2021 Domestic 102 115 121 338 

International  6 17 16 39 

Total 108 132 137 377 

2022 Domestic 80 103 102 285 

International 5 6 12 23 

Total 85 109 114 308 

 
 
I trust that this information will be helpful. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Kelsey Kennard 
Official Information and Compliance Coordinator 
Office of the Registrar 


